Bristol Town Administrator

From: Bristol Town Administrator
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 2:32 PM

To: Recreation Director
Cc: Nason, Bruce

Subject: RE: pk app, clark. car wash

Hi Meridith,

I would love to say *go for it*, but because this is requesting the use of public parking spaces within the highway right-of-way, which would be under the purview of the Selectboard, and to be consistent with the food truck application for that same reason, I do think it would require Selectboard approval. They're meeting next Monday. Perhaps it could be viewed as a marketing opportunity!

Thanks for checking,

--Valerie

Valerie Capels, Town Administrator Town of Bristol 1 South Street P.O. Box 249 Bristol, VT 05443

P: (802) 453-2410

E: townadmin@bristolvt.org
W: www.bristolvt.org

FB: https://www.facebook.com/bristolvt/

Tw: @BristolTownAdm

Please note this email message, along with any response or reply, may be considered a public record subject to disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Law (1 V.S.A. §§ 315-320).

From: Recreation Director < recdirector@bristolvt.org>

Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 1:06 PM

To: Bristol Town Administrator <townadmin@bristolvt.org>

Cc: Nason, Bruce <Bruce.Nason@vermont.gov>

Subject: RE: pk app, clark. car wash

I would like to approve this park request for the carwash on Sunday May 16th. The soap that they will use will be biodegradable. They will also donate \$20.00 for the water usage. Currently we do not charge for water usage from the park. The 4 parking spaces would be coned off with no traffic in the right of way.

I followed up with Bruce and he was supportive on this carwash request.

Do we need to have this go to the Selectboard, or can I approve this park application? Thank you,

Meridith

Meridith McFarland Recreation Director, Town of Bristol From: Bristol Town Administrator
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 10:55 AM
To: Town of Bristol; Recreation Director
Subject: RE: pk app, clark. car wash

Got it—thanks!

--Valerie

Valerie Capels, Town Administrator Town of Bristol 1 South Street P.O. Box 249 Bristol, VT 05443

E: townadmin@bristolvt.org

W: www.bristolvt.org

P: (802) 453-2410

FB: https://www.facebook.com/bristolvt/

Tw: @BristolTownAdm

Please note this email message, along with any response or reply, may be considered a public record subject to disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Law (1 V.S.A. §§ 315-320).

From: Town of Bristol < town@bristolvt.org > Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 11:15 AM

To: Recreation Director <recdirector@bristolvt.org>; Bristol Town Administrator <townadmin@bristolvt.org>

Subject: pk app, clark. car wash